
 

PUBLIC MEETINGS 
 

October 2019 
1st 

Community Development  

Commission 5:00pm 

 

2nd 

Municipal Court 5:30pm 

 

8th  

City Council Meeting 6:00pm 

 

15th 

Planning Commission 6:00pm 

 

17th 

Municipal Court 9:00am 

 

22nd 

City Council Meeting 6:00pm 

 

November 2019 
 

6th 

Municipal Court 5:30pm 

 

12th 

City Council Meeting 6:00pm 

 

21st 

Municipal Court 9:00am 

 

26th 

City Council Meeting 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

All meeting agendas and 

materials are posted on the City’s 

website at:  

www.cityofeaglepoint.org 
 

Agendas are also posted on the     

bulletin board in the lobby at  

City Hall. 
 

For questions regarding City   

meetings, contact 

 Cindy Hughes, 

City Recorder at  

541-826-4212 ext 106  

 

 
City Hall Hours  

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
8:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

 
Wednesday  

9:00 AM - 5:00 PM  

City Hall, 17 S. Buchanan Ave. Eagle Point, OR 97524 (541)826-4212 

 Oregon est. 1911 

Volume 89 

October 2019 

 

Be in the know. Visit www.cityofeaglepoint.org and click on “Stay Informed”.  

Enter your email or cell phone number to sign up for important newsflash notifications.  

Alternative Halloween Events 
 

Harvest Festival at Harnish Wayside 
Save the date: On October 31st the Harnish  
Wayside will be having its annual Harvest 
 Festival. This year they will be open from  

6-7:30pm. Costumes are encouraged! There  
will be games, treats and photo opportunities. 

Come check out the newest feature,  
the family friendly, “Haunted Room”.  

Do you dare go inside?...  
Come join the fun and get some treats! 

 
Trunk or Treat with Eagle Point  

Police Department 
Join us on October 31st from 6-7:30 p.m.  

in the Eagle Point Police Department parking  
lot, 17 S. Buchanan Ave. to explore public safety 
 vehicles, trick-or-treat, and meet our officers  

and other community safety partners! 
 

Halloween at the Old Wood House 
The Old Wood House Halloween Open House 
will be held on October 26th from 5-9:00pm. 

There will be tours of the Old Wood House and 
candy for the kids! 

 

 

 

Help a child stay warm this winter! City 

Hall has a donation barrel to drop off new 

and gently used children’s coats through 

Thursday, October 25th.  

Halloween Tips to Keep Kids Safe 
 

Walk Safely 

Trick-or-Treaters should only cross the street using  

crosswalks and traffic signals.  Watch for cars, do  

not dart or cross between parked cars.  Be aware of  

surroundings and make eye contact with drivers  

before crossing in front of traffic.  Avoid using cell  

phones or other devices while walking.  

Always walk with a flashlight! 

 

Trick or Treat With an Adult 

Kids should trick-or-treat with adult supervision  

and should always stick to well lit, familiar areas.   

Trick-or-treating in groups is encouraged. 

 

Keep Costumes Both Creative and Safe 

Decorate costumes with reflective tape or stickers.   

Consider using face paint or makeup instead of masks 

since masks can obstruct vision.  Incorporate glow sticks 

and/or flashlights into costumes to increase visibility. 

 

Drive With Extra Caution on Halloween 

Popular trick-or-treating hours are 5:30 to 9:30 p.m.  

so drivers should slow down and be alert since  

children are excited on Halloween and may move  

in unpredictable ways.  Drivers can be extra diligent  

by eliminating distractions inside their vehicle  

and making eye contact with pedestrians  

near the roadway. 

Winterizing Your Sprinkler System 
 
With the wet weather just around the corner, many people will be 
shutting down their sprinkler systems for the winter. City staff 
would like to emphasize the importance of winterizing systems, 
and removing water from pipes, valves and sprinkler heads before 
freezing occurs. Winterization is the best way to protect your  
irrigation investment from potentially serious damage this winter 
and costly water leaks in the spring.  



November 2019 
 

3rd - Daylight Savings Ends 

11th - Veterans Day -  City Hall Closed 

28th - Thanksgiving - City Hall Closed 

29th - City Hall Closed 

October 2019 
 

13th - Full Moon 

14th - Columbus Day - City Hall Open 

31st - Halloween 

Important Dates 
For more information check 

the City website, 

www.cityofeaglepont.org 

Safe Routes to School Program 

We want to hear about your experiences traveling to school and your ideas for  

reducing barriers for students walking and biking. The City of Eagle Point recently 

received funding from the Oregon Department of Transportationôs (ODOT) Safe 

Routes to School Program. You can provide your feedback by: 

1. Using our interactive online tool –  

    visit the online map at: odotsrtsprojectid.com 

2. Participate in a walk audit and community meeting.  Several are 

    scheduled for the last week in October: 

Monday, October 28, PM (pick-up): Hillside Elementary School 

Tuesday, October 29 AM (drop-off): Eagle Point Middle School 

Tuesday, October 29, PM (pick-up): Eagle Rock Elementary School 

Wednesday, October 30, AM (drop-off): Eagle Point High School 

Additional details on meeting times/locations will be added to the City of Eagle 

Point website. For additional information you can contact: 

Robert Miller robertmiller@cityofeaglepoint.org  or (541) 826-4212 ext 105 

CITY OF EAGLE POINT ANNUAL LEAF PICKUP 
 

The City of Eagle Point will be providing leaf pickup free of charge during 
November 18th ñ December 13th. Please note pickups will not occur  
before or after these dates.  
¶ BAGGED LEAVES ONLY: crews are not able to pick up bags  
         containing other debris. Please do not include: limbs, brush,  
         pruning's, lawn clippings, or garbage.  
¶ PLEASE DO NOT PLACE BAGS IN THE STREET: all bags should  
        be placed behind the curb close to the street for pickup. Bags cannot     
        be collected on private property.  
¶ BAGGED LEAVES MUST WEIGH LESS THAN 40 LBS OR THEY 

WILL NOT BE PICKED UP 
¶ PLEASE DO NOT BLOW LEAVES INTO THE STREETS. 
The city cannot specify the exact date leaves will be picked up on a  

particular street. Progress may be affected by weather, leaf volumes and 

other time demands placed upon the public works department. Please do 

not telephone the City for pickups. Any person wishing to obtain bagged 

leaves for mulch may request them by calling public works shop at  

541-826-4212 x 137. Placement of leaves in the public right of way including 

curb or sidewalk area during times other than those specified as pickup 

dates is a violation of city ordinance. For other options, you can contact 

Southern Oregon Sanitation for a yard debris can, or participate in the leaf 

exchange program with Jackson County. More info on the leaf  

exchange program can be found by calling  (541-) 774-7835.  

 

 

 

 

1. Sudden changes in temperature, rain and fog all make 

for hazardous driving. Be aware of the weather and 

know before you go. Anticipate reduced visibility and 

watch for black ice - especially when approaching  

       intersections, off-ramps, bridges and curves.  

2. Daylight Savings Time means the sun on the morning  

       drive might be right in your eyes. And as the days get           

       shorter you may need to turn on your headlights on  

       your drive home. Be sure to watch for pedestrians  

       and cyclists as it gets darker earlier! 

3. Do not use cruise control when driving on any  

       slippery surface (wet, ice, sand).  Leaves on the    

       ground can be slippery and dangerous.  Use caution   

       when driving on leaf-covered roads, whether its  

       raining or not.  

4. Now is a good time to check over your vehicle.  

       Check your tires and make sure they are properly  

       inflated and have good tread. Check and replace worn    

       windshield wipers.  

Stormwater Quality ɀ Pet Waste 
 

Stormwater runoff from the land eventually goes into 
the water system.  First, stormwater runoff goes into 
ÔÈÅ #ÉÔÙȭÓ ÓÔÏÒÍ ÓÙÓÔÅÍ ÁÎÄ ÉÒÒÉÇÁÔÉÏÎ ÄÉÔÃÈÅÓȟ ÆÌÏ×ÉÎÇ 

into Little Butte Creek, then to the Medford Water  
Commission Water Treatment Plant, and back into the 
water system.  Please dispose of pet waste in the trash 
or a pet waste station, and do not place pet waste into a 
drainage channel or storm inlet.  Clean up frequently so 
as to prevent accumulation of pet waste in your yard, 
and always take clean up bags when walking pets.  

 
Please let the City know if there is a park or walking path 

that needs a pet waste station as we are looking for  
opportunities to place additional pet waste stations. 

 

Eagle Point  Department of Public Works 

  East Main Street/Stevens Road Improvements 
         Construction continues for Stage 1 of the E. Main Street/ Stevens Road Improvements by Knife River Materials.  Stage 1  
         will be closed for construction from Hillside Elementary School to Idlewood Drive through October of 2019.  Access is  
         limited to residents only and to emergency vehicles at all times.  A temporary pedestrian detour was placed on Onyx  
         Road, and accessed in each direction from Tabor Avenue and Bridgeport Drive.  For additional details and updates visit  
         ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ ƻŦ 9ŀƎƭŜ tƻƛƴǘΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦŎƛǘȅƻŦŜŀƎƭŜǇƻƛƴǘΦƻǊƎΦ  

https://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/Programs/Pages/SRTS.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/Programs/Pages/SRTS.aspx
http://odotsrtsprojectid.com/
mailto:robertmiller@cityofeaglepoint.org

